
 

April, 2010 

In this Issue 

Children & Youth 2 

 3 

Book Nook  4 

UMW 5 

 6 

Missions 8 

 9 

UMM 10 

Thank You’s 11 

FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH OF BELLA VISTA 

The Good News 

 

Church and 
Office Hours 

 

8 to 4:30 pm 
Monday—Friday 

 
As requested 

Saturday 
 

7 to 12:30 pm 
Sunday 

Or  
As requested 

 
Church Treasurer 

We are 
pleased to 
welcome  
Amy Gilmore, 
who moved to 
Bentonville 
from Helena, 
Montana in 
the Fall of 08 
with her 
family.  
 
Amy’s husband James, (who works for 
Wal-Mart), and two children Alec (7) and 
Jenna (5) joined the church in June of 09 
and quickly became active members. 
Wanda Williams, Amy’s mother, who 
also moved with them from Montana, 
teaches Sunday School here at FUMC. 
 
Amy earned her Bachelors in Business 
Administration from Adams State College 
in Alamosa, Colorado. James’ work 
moved them often, therefore, Amy has 
preformed a wide range of positions 
throughout her career. Some endeavors 
include, for a CPA, an orthodontist, an 
accountant, and a restaurant group.  
 
Amy is an active parent and enjoys 
hobbies of stamping/scrap booking, and 
reading. 
 
She took off the last eight years to raise 
her children who are now in school. The 
treasurer job here is part-time and will 
allow Amy the flexibility of working 
around her kids’ schedule.  
 

 
Church Secretary  

We are pleased 
to welcome 
Barbara Mauthe 
as our church 
secretry.   Barb’s 
was one of some 
60 resumes 
received, and 
she clearly 
shined as the 
perfect fit for our 
church.  
 
Barb began her ministerial experiences 
as Faith Formation Coordinator in the 
Catholic Church where she expanded 
her faith and knowledge in many areas 
of church work. She reported one of 
her favorite accomplishments was 
seeking parishioners to help write 
reflection booklets for Advent and Lent. 
She arranged to have the books 
published and sent them to each 
parishioner. 
 
She has seventeen years experience 
in the Catholic Church performing a 
variety of support respon Menasha, 
Wisconsin, before moving here in 
December 09.  
  
Barb married Larry 37 years ago. They 
have three grown children, and have 
raised many foster children throughout 
the years.  Barb and Larry have two 
grandchildren with one on the way.  
They make their home here in Bella 
Vista. 
 

 

Welcome New Staff  
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CHILDREN 

 

We have officially started our new Sunday School! 
The children really seem to be excited about making 
anointing oil, singing Hosanna! Hosanna!, and 
watching The Easter Story, The Greatest Story Ever 
Told. Every week we are learning what is going to 
work and what needs to be changed. As we make 
changes I will send notes home. I also have a 
bulletin board outside of room 16 I will try to keep as 
much of the new information on here as I can. I will 
also have what room your children are in that week 
posted there. Thank you for your continued support 
and please bear with us as we iron our all of our 
wrinkles, this is a great program! 
  

We have had our check in system in place for 
awhile now. for the safety of our children, we need 
to have all of the children check-in before going 
down stairs.  If you don’t have a key tag, come to 
the check-in desk and we will get one made for 
you.  
  
I am in desperate need of people to volunteer one 
Sunday a month to be a second person in each 
classroom. If you could help please call Carrie Dish 
at 426-5136, or email her at cjdrish@gmail.com 
 

I would also like to thank everyone who has helped 
me paint the basement! Come down and take a 
look.  Thank You! 

CROSSWORD 
 

We are having such a fantastic year so far and March 
is another month to add to that.  I can’t believe that I 
have been here as Youth Director for 4 months 
already.  Wow, how time flies when you are busy and 
having fun at the same time!  I just want to say that I 
am having a SUPER time here with all the kids.  
Speaking of super times, five youth attended 
Leadership Rocks youth conference Feb 19th and 20th 
in Rogers along with 800, yes, 800 other teens from 
NWA.  It was 1 ½ days of GREAT music and inspiring 

speakers with Holy Spirit filled messages for the 
teens.  According to one youth, it was an “awesome 
totally changing experience”. 
 

We have been studying through “Destination Easter” 
on Sunday mornings. It is taking us thru Lent by  

 

Five of our youth attended “Leadership Rocks Youth 

Conference in rogers on Feb 19—20.  Pictured from 

left front, Kaci Baker, Morgan Blevins, Kamryn 

Baker, Devon Presley, and Madeline Scheiderer 

YOUTH 
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WOW WEDNESDAY’S  

studying the disciple John, Jesus’ messages of 
forgiveness and love, and will end with “Peter’s 
Walk” which is a multi sensory journey to the 
Cross.  It should be a powerful experience. 

 

As many of you know, the youth have been selling 
tickets to their St. Patrick’s Day dinner to raise 
money to attend Young Christian’s Weekend in 
Branson.  So far, we have sold 125 tickets!! And 
more will be sold at the door.  WE WANT TO 
THANK EVERYONE FOR EITHER 
PURCHASING A TICKET, DONATING, OR 
HELPING OUT WITH THE DINNER!  
  

There has been such a tremendous amount of 
support for the youth and we appreciate every bit 
of it.  They will be going to Branson on March 26th- 
27th.  There is a Christian concert in Silver Dollar 
City on the 26th.  And they will be going back on 
the 27th for workshops taking place throughout the 
park, rides, and ending with a rally/worship 
service.  We are filling the bus and going to have 
a great time. 
 

In April, the teens are looking forward to helping 
with the young one’s Easter Egg Hunt and putting 
on Youth Sunday on April 11th.  They are going to 
have a great service planned for everyone. 
 

Have a blessed month! 
Danette 

 
Scrapbooking will be a featured class during the 
Spring Edition of WOW Wednesday starting April 14 
until June 2.  New member Alana Sanderson will be 
the instructor for all who may be interested in 
learning the art (and it is an “art”) of true 
scrapbooking.  Students will learn how to create 
albums that may become heirloom quality 
masterpieces, as well as other specialty projects 
such as recipe books.  Techniques such as power 
layouts, embellishing, distressing, and archiving will 
be learned. 
 
Other subjects scheduled for the Spring Edition of 
WOW Wednesday are United Methodist Social 
Principles with Allen Packard, Effective Evangelism 
featuring Bill Hybel’s best selling text, “Just Walk 
Across The Room” as facilitated by Bill Bainbridge; 
Nelson Hamrick will be presenting “Samuel1” and 
“Samuel 2,” and Marilyn Hertel will be teaching 
Devotional Writing.  We will also have a full slate of 
Youth and Children oriented classes presented by 
Danette Baker and Carrie Drish respectively. 
Classes are planned for two sessions, one from 
4:30 to 6:00pm  and the second from 6:30 to 8:00 
with a light meal served from 5:30 to 6:30pm.  
 

There will be signup sheets in the Church Office 

starting on Monday, April 5.  When you sign up, 

indicate which of the two time frames you would 

prefer.  We will use participant input in scheduling 

the class times.  Also, we can add additional subject 

material if you would prefer something other than 

what we have already planned.  Just make your 

desires known on the signup sheet. 

 

YOUTH, cont’d 

 

Lord, keep your arm 

 around my shoulder  

& your hand over my mouth 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 
Page 4 April , 2010 

EVANGELISM 
 
members who have visions of a Bible thumping 
plea to repent and be saved. “We are not trying to 
play with words”, says Bill, “but we do want the 
name of our ministry to reflect the ministry’s 
mission.”  We’ve had several ideas, and will take 
our time, and then get Church Council approval 
before we make that change.   
 
In the meantime, if you have a heart for reaching 
out to people, come join this ministry as we find 
new ways to reach others for Christ.  Watch for 
details about the book study, “Just Walk Across the 
Room,” by Bill Hybels, which will teach us how to 
share God’s love with your neighbors and even 
strangers in a way that is not threatening to you or 
the other person.  That study will be one of the 
Spring WOW Wednesday offerings. 
 

 

LOVELEARNLEAD.COM 
 

Were you one of those people who thought we had 
the words in the wrong order when we began using 
LeadLearnLove as our logo four years ago? Well, 
we’re making the change—by April 15, we will have 
changed our website to LoveLearnLead.com; the 
next time we order pens or mugs we will have 
LoveLearnLead imprinted on them; as we raise 
signs in the church, they will now say 
LoveLearnLead.  
 
This order of action is more consistent with the 
order of importance as stated throughout the Bible. 
Love has to come first; Living God, then others, and 
ourselves. 
 
When you go to the web page, enter 
www.LoveLearnLead.com. If you forget, you will still 
be able to access the web page through our old 
address for a while. 

 

“ASK ME” 
 

Have you noticed the badges that some 
members are wearing that say, “Ask Me!” 
 
 If you have, then at least part of our program is 

working - making the HOSTS stand out. What 
are hosts? Hosts  are what used to be the 
greeters.  
 
We are making changes to emphasize the 
importance of welcoming guests in the growth 
of our church. The hosts give the first 
impression to our guests as to what kind of a 
church this is. It is a fact that guests make up 
their mind about a church within the first few 
minutes of entering the door. We all can help, if 
you notice somebody that you don’t know, go 
talk to them. After all it is all of our 
responsibility to help our church grow. If you 
would like more information on the duties of the 
hosts please read the information sheet in the 
narthex.  
 

 

EVANGELISM BY ANY OTHER 
NAME: 

 

Watch for a change to the title of our 
Evangelism Ministry. Evangelism Steward, Bill 
Bainbridge, knows from experience that the 
word “evangelism” can be off-putting to  www.LoveLearnLead.comwww.LoveLearnLead.comwww.LoveLearnLead.comwww.LoveLearnLead.com    
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UNITED METHODIST WOMEN  
 

ASSEMBLY ATTENDEE GATHERING 
 

Sixteen women from our church will be joining 
thousands of other United Methodist Women from 
around the world at UMW Assembly in St. Louis 
April 30-May 2.  We will have a short pre-
conference gathering on April 7 at 11 a.m. in Room 
23 to discuss plans and answer questions.  If you 
are one of the sixteen attending, please plan to be 
at this meeting.  Please call me if you are unable to 
attend. Jean Justice, UMW President 
 

HIGHLANDS UMW INVITAION 
 

On Monday, April 12, Neile Jones (KNWA news 
woman) will be speaking to Highlands Church UMW 
on "Hope for Peace:  A Look at Domestic Violence."  
The women of FUMC have been invited to join the 
Highlands UMW for this event which begins at 11 
a.m.  There is a sign-up sheet in the library.  If you 
plan to attend, please sign up so we can give them 
some idea of how many people will attend. 
 
Jean Justice, UMW President  

 

RUMMAGE SALE NEWS 
Date: August 7th - 8 am to 2 pm 

 
Work has already begun for getting ready for this 
year’s Rummage Sale.  In the next few weeks, we 
will be asking for chairpersons for the various areas.  
Thanks to those who have already said “Yes”.  
This year, we will be offering an opportunity to those 
who absolutely cannot wait until the week in August 
to deliver their donations.  Every Thursday morning 
from 9am to noon, there will be someone in the 
Quilting Room who will assist you in accepting any 
items you have.  As in past years we cannot accept 
any clothes, furniture items over 50 lbs, and please 
no very old magazines, or mugs with advertising on 
them.  If you have any questions or if you have very 
large items please call Verna Bottjen at 876-1392. 
As always, the success of these fund raisers for 
charities depends on the cooperation of many 
people.  You do not need to be a UMW member to 
help with this worthwhile activity.  Please watch for 
further announcements on how you can help. 

 

UMW  BAZAAR 
 

Ladies and gents, help us with these things if you can: 
• if you have old neckties that you want to get rid of, the crafty people 

of the workshops would like to have them.  
• we need fabric of any kind; we prefer cotton but we will try to use 

anything you are willing to share with us. 
• We need aluminum cake pans, 8 or 9 inches, in useable condition. 
• Large clear plastic wide-mouth peanut butter jars. 
• Empty Nestle’s Coffee Mate containers (any size). 
 
There are some money holders in kits in Becker Hall if you would like to 
take them home to complete. There will be a sign-out sheet there also. 
 
 
For those who enjoy working on the net scrubbers, we are out!   We 
have lots of netting in the locked cabinets. Please contact and I will see 
that you get the netting.  
 
If you have ideas for a workshop I would like to hear them. 
 
Pat Jenkins/ Gladys Jutte. 

 

CIRCLES 
 

Hope: April 8th at 1pm in Chapel, 
Anita Shores, Book review 
 

Charity: April 13th at 9am in 
Chapel, Anita Shores, Book review 
 

Sarah: April 13th at 1pm in Chapel, 
Angel Food Ministries by Marion 
Korns 
 

Evening: April 15th at 6:30pm in 
Chapel, B.J. Raney, Attitude is Your 
Paintbrush 
 

Martha: April 19th at 9am in 
Chapel, Shoebox Ministry 
 

Naomi: April 20th at 1:30pm in 
Chapel, Cathy Luck, Oasis of NWA 
(Helping homeless women) 



 

Metfield Methodists 
Shepherd Group 

Come join in the fun 

April 17 

Progressive Dinner 
 

    * 5:00 Appetizers at the Scarff’s 

 * 5:45 Salad at the Fischer’s 

 * 6:30 Main Course at the Justice’s 

 * 7:45 Dessert at the Owen’s 

 

Cost—$3 per person 

RSVP to Julie Fischer by April 10 

Call 903-3316 

Or e-mail 

jfischer35@cox.net 
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OPPORTUNITIES 
Our Church Board of Directors are planning a work day later this spring to repair damages caused this winter 

to our church home. Prior to scheduling a date for the work day, we are 
asking our members to participate in a survey of our church exterior, and 
the landscape around the church. Your suggestions will be very helpful in 
planning a schedule for the day. 
   

 Several ideas presented during the meeting cover such items as 
painting the curbs near entrances to provide more visibility at night when 
entering or departing the building. Another item noted was the need to do 

some caulking where woodpeckers have left their mark on some exterior siding. Of course, there is an urgent 
need to clean our outside windows. Other items that go with spring is the need to prune some of the 
vegetation together with edging and removal of plants that did not survive the winter.  
We urge you to take a few moments during the next several weeks, take a 
tour of the church grounds and examine the exterior of our church, note 
any ideas you may have in not only providing needed maintenance but 
also in making our church landscaping such that all may be proud in 
making it happen. 
 

Please list your ideas prior to the end of March and address them as, 
“Work Day Suggestions” and leave them with our Church Secretary. 
Board of Directors 
First United Methodist Church   

*************************************************************************** 
 
 
 
 
. 
 
 
 
 
          
 
 

 
       

              

 

 

NATIONAL DAY OF PRAYER 
 
The 59th Annual National Day of 
Prayer will take place Thursday, May 
6th. Bella Vista Ministerial Alliance is 
sponsoring the local event at Riordan 
Hall at 7pm, Join us as millions will 
unite in prayer at thousands of events 
from coast to coast. The theme for this 
coming year is “Prayer for Such a 
Time as This” and is based on the 
verse from Nahum 1:7 which states: 
“The LORD is good, a refuge in times 
of trouble. He cares for those who trust 
in Him.”  Shirley Jenkins, Bella Vista 
Ministerial Alliance. 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 

 

Page 7 April, 2010   

Erma Johnson Blosser 
Are-printed from the Concordian Newsletter 

By Janet Hayes, Concordian Reporter 
 

Winters in northern North Dakota are arctic, long and dangerous. Thirteen year old Erma, who grew up on a 
farm fifteen miles away form the nearest town, Bottineau, populations 2,000, roomed there I order to go to high 
school. The winter weather shut in; no one could go anywhere for six snow bound weeks. She couldn’t even 
talk to her parents. They had no phone. She was away from home for the first time and she was terribly 
homesick; so when a farming neighbor finally made it to town he offered her a ride on his horse drawn sleigh 
which was filled with straw. She told her landlady she was going home for the weekend and the women gave 
her an extra coat to wear. She and the farmer’s daughter nestled down in the hay. It took hours in 33 degree 
below zero weather, and it was dark by the time they reached a cross road. 
 
The next event is hard for us to believe, living as we do with so many comforting amenities, but as he was 
traveling one way and she another, the farmer allowed Erma to jump out and walk the last two miles by herself!  
 
She almost didn’t make it home. She was so cold and tired she just wanted to lie down and go to sleep, but at 
least she saw the light from the windows of her house, and when she appeared at he door, her appalled 
parents were speechless. But they knew what to do. They dunked her frozen hands and feet in the snow so that 
they would thaw out slowly. They didn’t realize her legs were frozen too, so she suffered the after effects for 
quite a long time. 
 
Let’s skip up about 15 years and we will find Erma and her family I an extremely different change of climate at 
Plaster City, CA about two miles from the Mexican border with heat up to 110 degrees. It was so hot she would 
keep her children indoors in the afternoons. Ivan, her husband, was the chemist at he gypsum plant where 
Mexicans crossed the border to work in the mines. The Blossers were among the half dozen couples invited by 
the workers to share a roast pig dinner with them at their homes. 
 
Erma met Ivan Blosser in Grants Pass, OR in 1942 where she was a registered nurse and he a chemical 
engineer for Rustless Iron and Steel, headquartered in Baltimore, MD. After a simple wartime marriage, they 
went to their first home in northern CA but they soon moved to Baltimore where Ivan decided he would join the 
Navy rather then be drafted. Their first child, Bob, was born in Baltimore. Then the family followed Ivan first to 
Florida, then to Virginia. 
 
When the war ended, they decided they didn’t want to live on either coast, so Ivan went to work for U.S. 
Gypsum (a plaster plant) and they moved to Sweetwater, TX where child number two, Kay, was born, and it 
was from there they were transferred to CA where bother Bill (#3) and Linda (#4) were born. They weren’t 
happy living in a company town, therefore Ivan transferred to Indiana where they built a home. 
 
When they got into their new home the fist thing Erma did was buy a washer and dryer as Carol became the 
fifth Blosser. In December 1955, while Erma was pregnant with their last child, David, the family moved to 
Grand Rapids, MI.  
 
A big promotion prompted their move to Watonga, OK where a large gypsum operation was located nearby. 
They built their own five bedroom house there. Erma liked living there more then any other place, but they were 
in for one more move. It was to Wheeling, Il. And they spent their last fifteen working years there. No more 
bouncing around the country with little ones — in fact by the end of their stint there were no more diapers, no 
more scabbed knees, no more earthshaking decisions — in fact, darn it — no more kids! 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 



 

THE GOOD NEWS 
Page 8 April, 2010  

MISSION 

 

MISSION OF THE MONTH 
 
We will be donating items for the elementary 
school  Hygiene Week program at Gravette School 
again this spring.  Items such as   toothbrushes, travel 
size soap, toothpaste, shampoo and lotion will be 
given.  These are items we have in addition to what is 
placed in our shoe boxes each month. We feel 
blessed that through your donations we can continue 
to participate in this program.  
  
Blessings & 
Thank you  
Maryanne 
Johnson 
 

 

 

SHOEBOX  
 

With the help of Ralph Johnson, Bobby Cox, and 
Bud Henke, 393 shoe boxes were delivered for the 
months of January and February. 
Sunshine sacks plus donated granola bars were 
delivered to Cooper Elementary School. 
Martha Circle gathered February 15 and packed 30 
baby boxes, and then meet inn March and wrapped 
wash cloths. Thank you thank You!! 
Wayne Calhoun came to the rescue by bringing 
empty shoe boxes to us.  Thank you Wayne. 
  

Participating Churches-We have many churches 
who help by donating items for boxes, such as the 
Lutheran Church and Highlands Methodist 
Church.  Also, each month we receive packed 
women's and men's boxes from Bella Vista 
Presbyterian Church and St. Bernard Catholic 
Church. God Bless all of you. 
  

Current Needs-Travel size shampoo, 
toothbrushes.  Band-aids, wash cloths, powdered 
detergent, and always socks, socks, socks. 
 
 

Not Needed-Until fall we ask that you use rather 
than donate your travel size hair conditioner. 

 

 
GOAT BANK 
 
 

New Guidelines For Donated Items at NWA 
Children’s Shelter 
 
Since March 1, 2010, donations will only be  
accepted at the Shelter on Tuesdays, Wednesdays 
& Thursdays between the hours of  9:00 a.m. and 
7:00 p.m. 
There is a notice on the bulletin board outside 
Becker Hall as well as on the bulletin board in 
Becker Hall.  
If you have any questions, please feel free to call  
479-795-2417. 

 

ANGEL FOOD 
 
Photo is Alec & Janna Gilmore with Trudy Baird 
 
Jenna and Alec are our youngest volunteer for Angel 
Food Distribution. They were honored February 20th 
with a certificates of appreciation and made honorary 
Co-Chairs of Angel Food Distribution.  
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FROM BROKENNESS TO BEAUTY 
 

We’ve collected your broken pieces of favorite pottery, jewelry, watches, china 
and glassware for over a month now.   
During Holy Week, Kim Williams came up to the church in the evenings to gather 
the broken pieces arrange on the plain wood cross to create a priceless work of 
art that will hang in a place of significance in Becker Hall.   
 

We continued to ask the question over the weeks of gathering your treasures, 
“Can you think of a more beautiful symbol of our brokenness being turned into 
beauty in our Lord Jesus Christ?” 
 
This whole experience has been a healing one, from searching our homes for 
broken and cherished items, from the memories of what these things have meant 
to us, to letting them go so they can become a part of a more beautiful thing that 
can be appreciated by many.  This is a great example of what “Experiential 
Worship” is all about. 

 
PRAYER MINISTRY 

 
Marilyn Hertel, Prayer Steward has compiled a 
resource book, entitled,  A Prayer Resource 
Manual.   It is intended to assist the members of 
our Prayer Ministry and other interested members 
of our congregation in their daily prayer life. The 
144-page manual contains articles, general 
information and lists provided to inform and give 
insight so that we might better understand the 
many facets of prayer.  It is divided into three 
sections; articles about prayer, scriptural sources 
for prayers and prayer methods, and third, 
examples of prayers. 
 
If you are interested, there is a copy in the Library 
for your review. It contains an excellent Table of 
Contents so you can easily find what you are 
looking for. 

 
If you would like a copy of this resource manual 
for your personal use, you may sign up in the 
office or e-mail your request to Marilyn Hertel @ 
emjhertel@cox.net, and a copy will be printed for 
you, however, to keep the cost to the church to a 
minimum, we are asking that you provide your 
own three ring notebook. The manual will come 
hole punched, but without covers. 
 

 

“Pitch Hitter” Audio Operators.  Will be fully 
trained to operate audio equipment in the Sanctu-
ary and Becker Hall.  This is a very part time posi-
tion, only needed for special services or activities.  
Time commitment is for day-time hours.  If inter-
ested, please contact Mark Engle at 479 787- 
 
Guest Record keeper—Use your Excel skills to 
maintain a weekly attendance report, and attend a 
one-hour monthly meeting.  You can do the weekly 
report from home or the church.  The weekly report 
needs to be done Sun, Mon, or Tues. , takes about 
an hour to complete, and can be completed at 
home or the church. Contact Jan Lowe at 855-
1158. 
 
Newsletter Reporter—do you enjoy writing?  Do 
you enjoy meeting new people? Then consider tak-
ing a job where you will contact new members and 
write a newsletter article to introduce them to the 
membership.  Contact Jan Lowe at 855-1158. 
 

SANCTIFIED CLASSIFIEDS 
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UNITED METHODIST MEN  
 

UMM APRIL MEETING 
 

We will have a program lined up by April 5th and 
you can look forward to Papa Mike serving Chicken 
Cordon Blue for our dinner. 
 
Please plan on attending so you can get the latest 
information on plans for the Pancake Breakfast on 
May 6th.  
 
One important item—if your plans change after you 
have made a reservation, by all means, call Keith 
Prueitt @ 876-5753, at least by the Sunday evening 
before our meeting. we are charged for all the 
reservations we make!!! 

 MENS SPRING PANCAKE 
BREAKFAST 

 

 
The United 
Methodist Men will 
hold their spring 
pancake breakfast 
on Friday, May 7th 
from 6am to 1pm. 
Tickets may be 

purchased in the church office from any United 
Methodist man, or on the day of the pancake 
breakfast. Invite your family, friends and 

Watch for this 12 book Guideposts Series coming 
in April 
FICTION: 
 
HOME TO HEATHER CREEK SERIES: 
 

1. BEFORE THE DAWN by Carolyne Aarsen 

2. SWEET SEPTEMBER by Tricia Goyer 

3. CIRCLE OF GRACE by Leslie Gould 

4. HOMESPUN HARVEST by Robert Elmer 

5. A PATCHWORK CHRISTMAS by Kristin Eck-

hardt 

6. AN ABUNDANCE OF BLESSINGS by Caro-
lyne       
Aarsen 

1. EVERY SUNRISE by Tricia Goyer 

2. PROMISE OF SPRING by Leslie Gould 

3. APRIL’S HOPE by Robert Elmer 

4. SEEDS OF FAITH by Kristin Eckhardt 

5. ON THE RIGHT PATH by Diann Hunt 

6. SUNFLOWER SERENADE by Tricia Goyer 

7.  
GOD WAS HERE AND I WAS OUT TO LUNCH by 
James Moore (248.4) (Donation) God comes near  

to us, but we are so busy, so preoccupied, so set in 
our ways or so caught up in our own agenda that we 
don’t recognize God; we don’t realize it when God is 
here. 
 
POSITIVE THOUGHTS EVERY DAY (158.1) 
(Donation) Words to inspire a brighter outlook on 
life. 
 
THE TIMECHART OF BIBLICAL HISTORY (220) 
(Donation) Over 4000 years in charts, maps, lists 
and chronologies. 
 
THE CENTURION’S WIFE by Davis Bunn (813.54) 
(Book One) A sweeping saga of the dramatic events 
surrounding the birth of Christianity and the very 
personal story of Leah compelled into a betrothal 
she never wanted and drawn by faith she never ex-
pected. 
 
THE HIDDEN FLAME by Davis Bunn (813.54) 
(Book Two) 
In first-century Judea, the followers of the Way have 
burgeoned into a vibrant, growing community that 
cannot be ignored.  A glimpse of hope beckons Abi-
gail forward. 

BOOK NOOK 
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LARGE-PRINT NON-FICTION: 
ONE SIMPLE ACT by Debbie Macomber (398) 
(Donation) 
What happens when we commit intentional acts of gen-
erosity?  You will be amazed at what God accomplishes 
when we make ourselves available through simple acts 
of generosity. 
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THANK YOU  
 
Please get the word out of how much we 
appreciate the car load of food from all you dear 
folks at FUMBV.  With the weather, folks owns 
needs, and them to be so compassionate and 
unselfish in giving to help us feed mommies and 
babies is a "tear" bringer.  Thanks for stocking 
our shelves. You are all wonderful. 
David Engle- Restoration Village 
 
 
Thank you so much for your prayers , cards , 
support and phone calls during this time of loss 
of our mother. It is a comfort to have such a 
caring church family . Bless you all .The family 
of Laneita M. Sanderson 

 
 

I want to thank my Church family, my Shepard 
Group, Pastor Sara, Rev Verle Shoemaker (who 
brought a beautiful prayer shawl) for all your 

prayers, cards, and thoughts that 
took me through a double 
bypass surgery on March 9th 
and going home on Saturday 
March 14th . I am recovering 
nicely. It was your prayers and 

this great Church of caring people that made 
this all possible. Thank you all very much,  

Don & Katie Noland 
 
 
Our thanks to all of you for remembering Wayne 
in your prayers during his lengthy illness and 
eventual death, Feb 25, 2010.  Your calls, 
cards, memorial gifts, shepherd group visits, 
and auto angel rides when needed, were all 
very much appreciated. 
Our thee ministers provided much comfort and 
help.  Our thanks to Nona Storck for her special 
music.  And a big thanks to friend, Reverend 
Verle Shoemaker for his prayers, message and 
so much more!  God’s blessing to all of you from 
the Family of Wayne Doty. 
 

 

E-MAIL ADDRESSES 
 

The church office is still seeking e-mail 
addresses for our church members. We will 
use it as one more way to notify members 
of church closings, or to get in touch with 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May your troubles be less, 
may your blessings be more. 

and may nothing but 
happiness 

come through your door. 

 

BOOK 8OOK CO8T’D 



 

    

“Bakeless Bake Sale”“Bakeless Bake Sale”“Bakeless Bake Sale”“Bakeless Bake Sale”    
    

We’re making it easy for you!We’re making it easy for you!We’re making it easy for you!We’re making it easy for you!    
    

Don’t spend your money on all the  
ingredients you need, and then spend 
your time on baking a cake or cookies. 

 

Instead, make a monetary Instead, make a monetary Instead, make a monetary Instead, make a monetary 
donationdonationdonationdonation    

    

We only ask that you donate whatever 
amount you wish 

 

For that, we promise that all of the For that, we promise that all of the For that, we promise that all of the For that, we promise that all of the 
money will go to programs in Northwest money will go to programs in Northwest money will go to programs in Northwest money will go to programs in Northwest 

Arkansas which benefit Arkansas which benefit Arkansas which benefit Arkansas which benefit     
women, children, and youth.women, children, and youth.women, children, and youth.women, children, and youth.    

    

Seal Seal Seal Seal your money or check in an envelope. 
Make checks payable to UMW    

NON PROFIT ORGANIZATION 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

PERMIT NO. 176 

BENTONVILLE, AR 72712 

  

We’re Here to Serve You 
 

Senior Pastor - Rev. Sara Bainbridge 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Verle Shoemaker 
Asst. to Sr. Pastor & Dir. of Lay Ministries—   

Jan Lowe 
Director of Children’s Ministry - Carrie Drish 
Director of Youth Ministry - Danette Baker 

Dir. of Music Ministries - Dr. Lawrence Zehring 
Handbell Director - Dawn Thompson 

Organist/Pianist - Roiselle Grim 
Praise Team Leader - Shannon Wicker 

Worship Leader - Garrett Greer 
Financial Secretary - Marge Smith 
Church Secretary - Barb Mauthe 

 

 

 

Phone: (479) 855-1158 

Fax: (479) 855-0850 

E-mail: fumcbv@cox-internet.com 

www.LoveLearnLead.com 

To the Home of …  

First United Methodist Church Of Bella Vista  

20 Boyce Drive, Bella Vista, AR 72715 

 

WOW Wednesday 
 

Spring Classes 
 

April 14  -  June 2 

 

Sign up in Church office 

Beginning April 6th 

 

Some classes offered  

From 4:30 pm   -  6 pm  

Others from 6:30 pm till 8 pm 

 

A light meal is served 

From 5:30 pm — 6:30 pm   


